
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Monthly newsletter of the Wodonga Albury Camera Club Inc 
Reg # A 0013634 L 

PO Box 46 Wodonga Victoria 3690 
Email: secretary@waccfoto.com   Web: www.waccfoto.com  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                              
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
  
 

 

November 2013 

President:  David Willis  Vice Presidents: Mark Slater, Anthony Clarkson  
Secretary:  David Woolcock: secretary@waccfoto.com  
Treasurer: Jill Hancock 
Committee: Stan Best, Helen Bishop, Melinda Marengo, John Organ, Brian Paatsch, Louise Peacock, 

Gary Pearce, Helene van Zetten, Susan Zimmer. 
Editor:           Paul Temple:  camerart@yahoo.co.uk 
      
    
          DIARY DATES 

 

THURSDAY 14th NOVEMBER 2013  
Annual General Meeting: 
7.30pm @ Panthers Sports Club 
General Meeting:  
8.00pm Panthers Sports Club 
PRESENTER: TBA 
JUDGE:  Michael Mathews 
EDI 'B' - WACC panel 

____________ 
 

THURSDAY 28th NOVEMBER 2013 
Committee Meeting: 7pm at a venue 
TBA 

____________ 
 

THURSDAY 12th DECEMBER 2013  
Christmas Dinner: 6pm at the Panthers 
prior to the GM. 
General Meeting: 
7.30pm @ Panthers Sports Club 
JUDGE: Bill Millar 
EDI 'B' - WACC panel 
PRESENTER: TBA  
 

 
 

Paatsch Challenge Shield Interclub  
The presentation and results of the Interclub Challenge between WACC 
and Benalla CC. was held in Wangaratta a couple of weeks ago.  
WACC was successful this year and retains the shield for 12 months. 
Congratulations to the members of both clubs who entered images into 
this competition. The winning margin of  a single point indicates the 
quality of entries from both clubs.           

 
Annual General Meeting 

AGM tonight. It is not too late to nominate a fellow member, or 
yourself for the next year's committee.  
Congratulations to the outgoing committee. It has been a great year of 
activities for the club for our Diamond Anniversary. 
 

The Albury Show 2013 
Well the Albury Show is over for a another year and from feed back I 
have received the Photography Competition was a great success. To 
those who won Prizes congratulations, to those who didn't, next year 
could be your year. To those who didn't enter I look forward to seeing 
your entry's next year. 
 
I must say a big thank you to Jan, Brian, John, Denise, Sharon, Wendy, 
David, Jean, Dianne & Eric for all your help with setup, manning & 
dismantling because without you the competition would not have 
happened. 
 
Some Statistics: 
Over 1100 people viewed over 130 photos which were judged by 
Charles Murphy over the 3 days. Wendy Stanford took out the 
Champion Photo in the Monochrome Print section. Multiple winners 
were Wendy Stanford, David Willis and Meg Gibbs. 
 
I would like say a big thank you to Charles Murphy for judging at the 
last minute after Justin unfortunately broke his arm. On a final note, 
woohoo, this year my car came out unscathed. 
 
Debbie  
 
 

Attendance Book. 
Please sign the attendance book 

for insurance purposes. 
 

 

SET-UP ROSTER 
NOVEMBER 

DEBBIE SHEPHERD 
& 

SHARON ALSTON 
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Diamond Jubilee Souvenir  Mug 
A limited edition souvenir mug is now available for 
purchase. At only $10 each, they are a bargain. Only a 
few left so be quick if you want one.  
 
60 YEARS ON: The History of the Wodonga Albury 

Camera Club 
This booklet should be available at the December 
meeting. The written section is complete and images 
need to be dropped in later this week. If all goes well it 
will then be off to the printer. Printing is sponsored by 
AlburyCity, and we thank them for that.  
 

Wanted - Presenters for 2014 
Do you know somebody that would make a good 
presenter? If you do, or would like to be a presenter 
yourself, please contact a committee member and book a 
spot on the calendar. 
 

Our Railways Photo Comp 
Congratulations to John Organ for taking out one of the 
prizes in this competition, on display at the Benalla 
Community Centre last weekend.  
 

NEGV Annual General Meeting  
The NEGV AGM is being held in Benalla on Saturday 
16th November at the Commercial Hotel Benalla at 
1pm. 
Lunch is available from 12 if you would like to go early. 
A motion is to be put that the association winds up, 
basically due to lack of interest by club members. If you 
want this group to continue head to Benalla on Saturday. 

 

OUTINGS and WORKSHOPS 2013/2014 
 

On the drawing board: 
1. Getting to Know Your Camera - Bonegilla 
December 1 
2. Towong Cup March 2014 
3. Paddy's River Falls (editors suggestion) 
Any suggestions for further outings or 
workshops should be addressed to the committee 
 
 

CLUB EQUIPMENT FOR LOAN 
The Spyder Pro 2 colour calibration unit and the Logan 
matt cutter are available for members to borrow.  
A $20 deposit is required and this will be returned on the 
safe return of the equipment. If one of the club’s team is 
required to calibrate your computer with the Spyder, the 
first calibration will be by donation of $20 to the club. 

OUR SPONSORS: 
 

 

FOR SALE  
SELL, SWAP or TRADE 

Your add could be here ..... FREE! Contact the Editor. 
 

 

COMPETITION NEWS 
 Entries for Club Competitions 

Size Restrictions 
Please aware of the size restrictions for club (and 
other) competitions. 30 x 40cm, including the matt, 
is the largest size for our club competition and for 
NEGV competitions.  
Also, watch the thickness of your matted entries. 
3mm is the maximum.  
Please put a cardboard backing on your matted prints 
… this will help to protect them from damage. 
 

Competition Entry File Naming Convention 
e.g. Colour Prints, A Grade: 43~Title~CPA 
       EDI, B Grade:                43~Title~EDIB 
 

Club Competitions 
* November - Entries due for 'Fly, Float, Fall' 
comp.  
* December - Entries due for the 'Open' comp. 
* January - Entries due for the 'Creative' comp. 
                   The David Tilley Trophy 
* February - Entries due for the 'Open' comp. 
* March - Entries due for the 'Nature' comp. 
                 The Pelican Award  

 
Other Competitions 

 

EXHIBITIONS 
1. 25 Oct to 15 Dec 2013 - CSU Photography at the 
Wagga Wagga Art Gallery, in the Links Gallery. 
 
2. 'Rolling Stone Magazine Covers' at the Albury 
Library Museum 14th December 2013 - 19th January 
2014 

Kerry & Leighton Weymouth 
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